
From: Chambers - Cirkovic C  

Sent: Monday, 29 May 2017 2:46 PM 
To: Zach Duncalfe; AMOD 

Cc: Jakov Miljak 
Subject: RE: Pest Control Industry Award AM2014/279 

 
Good afternoon Mr Duncalfe, 
 
Re: Pest Control Industry Award AM2014/279 
 
As per the request of the parties, the conference listed for Wednesday 31 May 2017 has been 
cancelled. 
 
Can the parties confirm whether they intend to file further submissions and if they do, when they 
intend to file them. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Elizabeth O’Brien 
Associate to Commissioner Cirkovic  
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: 03 8656 4531 
Fax: 03 9655 0401 
chambers.cirkovic.c@fwc.gov.au 
 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
 
From: Zach Duncalfe [mailto:zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au]  

Sent: Monday, 29 May 2017 11:35 AM 
To: AMOD; Chambers - Cirkovic C 

Cc: Jakov Miljak 
Subject: Pest Control Industry Award AM2014/279 

 
Good Morning, 
 
I write in relation to the Conference listed on 31 May before Commissioner Cirkovic for the Pest Control 
Industry Award AM2014/279. 
 
It is the position of both the Australian Workers’ Union (AWU) and the Australian Federation of 
Employers and Industries (AFEI) that the Conference will be of little utility owing to the opposing and 
unchanging views of each of the parties in relation to the outstanding items. As a result, we respectfully 
request that the Listing for Conference on 31 May be vacated. 
 
Additionally, it is the understanding of the AWU that the AFEI intend to file further submissions in 
relation to this Award outside the directions in the Draft Report published by the Commission on 9 May 
2017. 

mailto:chambers.cirkovic.c@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/
mailto:zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au


 
If the AFEI do submit further correspondence and it is accepted by the Commission, we respectfully 
request the opportunity to respond to those submissions. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
ZACH DUNCALFE  | NATIONAL LEGAL OFFICER 

M  0401 83 00 83 | zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au 

P 02 8005 3315  

LEVEL 10, 377 - 383 SUSSEX STREET, SYDNEY NSW 2000   

WWW.AWU.NET.AU  

 

   
 
The information transmitted in this message and its attachments (if any) is intended only for the person or entity to which it is 
addressed. The message may contain intellectual property, copyright material, and confidential and/or privileged material. Any 
review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information, by persons or 
entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete this e-
mail and associated material from any computer and destroy any printed associated material. The intended recipient of this e-
mail may only use, reproduce, disclose or distribute the information contained in this e-mail and any attached files, with the 
authority or permission of the sender. We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data corruption, delay, 
interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. 
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